RANSOM COUNTY

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS

SEPTEMBER 4, 2001

Chairman Torbenson called the meeting to order.  Members present were Patty Carlblom, Steve Dick, Ron Torbenson and Jon Wiltse.  Absent was Kevin Bishop.

Minutes of the August 21st meeting were discussed.  Steve Dick motioned to approve said minutes and Patty Carlblom seconded the motion, which carried.

David Dick met with the Board on the proposed wireless 911 fee resolution.  Discussion was again had as to what would happen if Ransom County chose not to extend the fee and according to information which David Dick handed out, it appeared that the County would be responsible to help share the cost regardless of whether they went with the program or not.  Conrad Steinhaus indicated that he felt this was an unfunded state mandate.  After more discussion, Patty Carlblom moved to approve extending 911 fees to cellular phones and Steve Dick seconded the motion.  A roll call vote was taken.


Ron Torbenson – Aye


Steve Dick – Aye


Patty Carlblom – Aye


Jon Wiltse – Aye

Absent, not voting was Kevin Bishop.  Motion carried.

The following Resolution was adopted:

WIRELESS 911 FEE RESOLUTION

WHEREAS, emergency 911 services are critical to the public safety; and 

WHEREAS, the percentage of 911 calls initiated through wireless communication devices is now approaching fifty percent in the state of North Dakota; and 

WHEREAS, wireless 911 calls do not provide the enhanced call-back and location information essential to efficient call management and increased public safety; and 

WHEREAS, the monthly 911 fee on traditional telephone exchange access service imposed pursuant to NDCC 57-40.6 is insufficient to implement enhanced 911 for wireless communication services and is unfair in its limited application to landline telephone service only; and

WHEREAS, the 57th Legislative Assembly amended NDCC 56-40.6 to permit the extension of existing 911 fees to wireless communication service by governing board resolution; and 

WHEREAS, the nature of wireless communication service and the costs of implementing enhanced wireless 911 make it most cost-effective for all jurisdictions to jointly implement and therefore extend their local 911 fees in a coordinated manner.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Ransom County Board of Commissioners extends the existing 911 fee on telephone exchange access service to wireless service, consistent with the requirements of federal and state law.

IT IS FURTHER RESOLVED that this resolution shall be forwarded to all wireless service providers registered to operate in North Dakota, as notice that the fee shall be added to their monthly billings for all customers with a subscriber service address in this county as soon as practical after the adoption date of this resolution, but no later than October 1, 2001 and that the revenues shall be collected and remitted on a monthly basis to the County Treasurer with each provider retaining a portion of the revenues for their actual costs of fee administration pursuant to the limitations of NDCC 57-40.6-04.

IT IS FURTHER RESOLVED that the County Treasurer shall create a separate Wireless 911 Fund and retain the revenues received pursuant to this resolution separately until such time as NDCC 57-40.6-05 allows them to be combined with all other 911 fee revenue.

David Dick told the Board that he would be attending the fall emergency management conference in Valley City on September 11th, 12th and 13th.  He also indicated to the Board that $114,811.11 in FEMA monies had been received to date.  Several projects that the FEMA team worked on have not yet been approved.  These include a county project, the townships of Alleghany and Big Bend, and a large project in Shenford Township.  He also informed the Board that some townships are still sitting on 1999 FEMA projects.  These will need to be completed this year or they will lose their funds.  No more extensions will be given.  For 2000 FEMA projects, the deadline is this year also, although townships may receive an extension if they apply in writing.  

The Straw Board fire was also discussed, as David is the Emergency Manager for the County.

Connie Gilbert asked whether the County was willing to deed back Lot 7, Block 1, Gardner’s 1st Addition to the City of Lisbon to the former owner, as all the delinquent taxes had now been paid.  Jon Wiltse made a motion to deed this property back to the former owner and Patty Carlblom seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Discussion was had as to the weed cutting notice to be published in the local papers.  David will get together with Jerry Lamb on this.

Connie Gilbert informed the Board that she had spoken to Tracey Anderson with Lake Agassiz Regional Council regarding the household survey and the savings bond winning numbers.  Only 1 winner came forward from the first drawing and Tracey indicated that she would be drawing more numbers at the next scheduled meeting.

The County Road Advisors conference was discussed.  It is to be held in Rapid City, SD on October 17th & 18th.

A communication was received from Judith Lang with Dakota Prairie Grasslands indicating that the extension on the grant that we had requested was being approved.  The grant will be extended to February 28, 2002.

Deb Bergstrom, Stephanie Waloch and Lana Fornes met with the Board to request permission for Lana and Stephanie to attend an out-of-state farm safety camp workshop in Minneapolis, MN.  Lana indicated to the Board that the Abandoned Auto fund had monies that could be used for this purpose. After hearing about the workshop, Steve Dick motioned to allow both Lana and Stephanie to go and to charge it to the abandoned auto fund.  Jon Wiltse seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Connie Gilbert informed the Board of a training in Jamestown with Computer Professionals, Inc. on the 13th of September. 

The Ransom County Park Board had received a request from Nick Birchem of Lisbon for funds to help complete a volleyball court at the Fort Ransom State Park.  The Ransom County Park Board would be willing to donate $1,000 towards this project.  Steve Dick motioned to allow the Park Board to donate $1,000 towards this project, and Patty Carlblom seconded the motion, which carried.

Randy Gallagher met next with the Board regarding several matters relating to the Renovation Project.

He asked the Board about pricing on a stove, microwave and perhaps a dorm sized fridge.  Patty Carlblom made a motion that Randy purchase these items from the low bidder and Jon Wiltse seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.  

Randy asked the Board if they were satisfied with the paint job on the walls in the bathroom and if they approved of the mirrors in the upstairs bathroom.  He indicated that an air conditioning line from the Courtroom that used to drain into the old bathroom would need to be re-routed.  He told the Commission that it would cost approximately $310 to do this, but that we had a credit of $130 from a water heater that was not being put in, the difference being $180.  He indicated that the architect knew of this problem and there were no plans for it to go anywhere else.

He asked about window shades in offices and the Board felt that if what we have now is functional and workable, they should suffice, stating that the elevator project was not meant to be a re-decorating project.  Randy asked about additional bathroom fixtures that would be needed.  He indicated that he would have enough money in his plumbing budget to pay for these, and he was told to go ahead and get what he needed.

Randy informed the Board that the roof needs repairs.  The insulation is saturated and the fiber board is wet underneath.  2 years ago some patching was done on the flashing of the roof.  He will be getting more estimates.  The Board discussed whether this was something that could be paid for out of the Emergency fund, as it is an unbudgeted and unanticipated expense.

The Sheriff’s office, Veteran’s Service Office, Extension Office and Water Board have given notice and need to be moved out of the old Dairy Queen Building by September 25th.  Conrad Steinhaus informed the Board that the West entrance will need to be done before they move back into the building.

Randy  informed the Board that Bergstrom Electric will need to wire in more fire alarms and then the Elevator itself is pretty much done. The treasurer’s office would like more contrast in the paint on their North wall and they have cabinets that do not match. Perhaps costs could be looked into for the cabinets, but the Commission wondered if we were getting into the decorating theme again.  The treasurer also has file cabinets that she’s having painted.

A budget meeting was scheduled for Thursday evening, September 6th at 7:00 p.m.

Steve Dick mentioned a road 1 mile west of Englevale and thought that the county shop forces might be able to do this project.

There being no further business to come before the Board, Chairman Torbenson adjourned the meeting.

ATTEST:

______________________________                _________________________________

Connie Gilbert

Ransom County Auditor                          

